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October 14, 2016 
 
 
 
 
Ms. Nancy Parr, EH&S License Manager 
Westinghouse Electric Co., LLC 
Nuclear Fuel Division 
5801 Bluff Road 
Hopkins, SC  29061-9121 
 
SUBJECT: APPROVAL OF DECOMMISSIONING FUNDING PLAN DATED MAY 12, 2016 

(COST ACTIVITY CODE L33419) 
 
Dear Ms. Parr: 
 
The staff at the U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission (NRC) have reviewed the May 12, 2016, 
revision of the decommissioning funding plan (DFP) that was submitted by the Westinghouse 
Electric Company LLC (Westinghouse).  The May 12, 2016, DFP is an update to the DFP dated 
June 5, 2015, in response to requests for additional information (RAI). 
 
During the review, the NRC staff considered the responses to RAIs dated December 17, 2015, 
and May 12, 2016.  The NRC and Westinghouse staffs held conference calls on  
November 30, 2015; December 15, 2015; March 22, 2016; June 22, 2016; and July 22, 2016; 
summaries of these calls are on the docket of Westinghouse.   
      
The NRC staff have determined that the DFP dated May 12, 2016, adequately estimates the 
cost of decommissioning.  The NRC has reasonable assurance that the site could be released 
for unrestricted use prior to terminating license SNM-1107.  
 
The NRC staff approves the subject DFP for the amount stated in Section 4 of the enclosed 
SER.  Enclosure 1 is the Safety Evaluation Report (SER), which contains proprietary 
information and therefore is non-public.  Enclosure 2 is the redacted version of the SER and is 
publicly available.  The next DFP is due no later than May 12, 2019. 
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This letter transmits sensitive unclassified information; accordingly this letter is marked as 
Official Use Only.  Upon removal of the sensitive information, this letter is decontrolled.  In 
accordance with Title 10 of the Code of Federal Regulations Section 2.390 of the NRC's 
"Agency Rules of Practice and Procedure," a copy of this letter will be available electronically for 
public inspection in the NRC Public Document Room or from the Publicly Available Records 
System component of the NRC's Agencywide Documents Access and Management System 
(ADAMS).  ADAMS is accessible from the NRC Web site at:  http://www.nrc.gov/reading-
rm/adams.html (the Public Electronic Reading Room). 
 
If you have any questions regarding this matter, please contact Christopher Ryder at  
(301) 415-8729, or via e-mail to Christopher.Ryder@nrc.gov. 
 
 
 
 
 

Sincerely, 
 
 
/RA CRyder for/ 
 
Robert K. Johnson, Chief 
Fuel Manufacturing Branch 
Division of Fuel Cycle Safety, Safeguards, 
  and Environmental Review, 
Office of Nuclear Material Safety  
  and Safeguards 

 
 
Docket Nos.  70-1151 
License Nos.  SNM-1107 
 
Enclosures:   
1.  Safety Evaluation Report (non-public) 
2.  Safety Evaluation Report (public) 
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Robert K. Johnson, Chief 
Fuel Manufacturing Branch 
Division of Fuel Cycle Safety, Safeguards, 
  and Environmental Review, 
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